Dear Family Member,

The shepherds of University Church of Christ cordially invite you to participate in an important, future-oriented dialogue with fellow UCC members on **Saturday, May 8th, 8 AM to 12 PM.**

We will meet in the Activity Center gym. Your presence is greatly desired.

Our purpose is to dialogue about what matters most to the future of UCC as it lives out its God –given mission.

By accepting the invitation, you will be expected to personally engage in direct and meaningful conversations with mixed groups from the congregation. The conversations will be structured to provide the best possible opportunity for candid, thoughtful exchange among all participants. We will not be problem solving what already exists. Rather, we will be engaging one another in discussions about what God has in store for UCC's long-term future. Your presence and participation are vital. If you choose not to come, the only consequence is that you will not be present to help in this important process of listening to God through the people of God.

This meeting will be facilitated by Jon Mullican. Jon serves as Co-leader of HOPE Network Ministries, is a graduate of the United States Naval Academy and of Pepperdine University's Graziadio School of Business. He has facilitated dozens of engagements like the one described above.

For planning purposes, please RSVP for this important gathering via the website: church4thecity.com or call the office at 575-522-6707.

We look forward to meeting with you,

Roberto Johnson

Robert Johnson

For the UCC Shepherds